
Adult All Parish Committee 
January 30, 207 
7 pm 

Attending: Alice Corle, Cyndee Ford, Sherri Growden, Mary Johnson, Ron Johnson, Jennifer Klavuhn, Mary Lorah, Guy 
Mellott, LaDonna Snyder, Linda Vensel, Pastor Weinhold 

Chairpersons: Betsy Littlefield, Sue Prescott 

Topic Discussion Actions/Decisions/Notes 
Welcome and 
Gathering Prayer 

Led by Pastor Weinhold 

Pastor Weinhold reviewed this year’s budget. He encouraged 
members to apply for Thrivent Action Team Grants when 
possible to help with activity costs.  

Noted. 

Reflection on Recent All-Parish Events: 
Parish Family Festival 
December 18, 2016 

Pastor Weinhold thanked the dinner coordinators – LaDonna 
Snyder, Linda Vensel, Tanya Replogle, Cyndee Ford 

New order this year – Cantata, Children’s Pageant, Family 
Festival Dinner. 

Increased number attended the Cantata. 

At least 25 more attended the dinner. 

The new order worked well for families with younger children. 

Recommend keeping this 
same order for 2017. 

Epiphany Day 
January 8, 2017 

New event. 

Children & Youth coordinated a family-friendly activity. 

Women of Trinity coordinated the refreshments. 

Recommend doing again. 

Upcoming All-Parish Events: 
Fastnacht Dinner 
February 28, 2017 

Pancake Dinner will be coordinated by Betsy Littlefield. Council 
members will serve. 

Rick Smith will coordinate the activity/entertainment. 

Noted. 

All-Parish Easter 
Breakfast 
April 16, 2017 

Middle School and High School students will stuff the eggs.  

Egg Hunt will be coordinated by Children & Youth with help from 
the Middle School and High School students. 

Breakfast coordinators will be LaDonna Snyder, Sherri Growden, 
Mary Lorah, and Guy Mellott. Betsy Littlefield will monitor the 
food sign-up sheet.  The egg casserole recipes will be posted on 
the bulletin board. 

Noted. 

Easter Celebration in 
Song 
April 23, 2017 

Janet Raines will coordinate refreshments. Alice Corle, Jennifer 
Klavuhn, and Mary Lorah will assist. 

Noted. 

Confirmation Sunday/ 
End of Year Ministries 
Celebration 
May 21, 2017 

Refreshments coordinated by Children & Youth. Noted. 

Family Festival 50th 
Anniversary Ad Hoc 
Committee 

Pastor Weinhold noted that Trinity’s Family Festival will 
celebrate the 50th Anniversary this year. For 2017 only, an Ad 
Hoc Committee will coordinate all of the Family Festival Day’s 
activities. 

Noted. 



Sunday Morning 
Refreshment 
Coordinators 

Pastor Weinhold initiated a discussion of the Sunday morning 
refreshments. Beginning this year, the Adult & All Parish 
Committee will not be responsible for coordinating Sunday 
morning refreshments. 

Coffee, tea, and water will always be available, thanks to four (4) 
families within the Parish who attend 8:30 service who will take 
care of starting the coffee and hot water. 

The signup sheet for food will be on the bulletin board. This 
committee will not be responsible for finding volunteers to fill 
the slots.  

Betsy recommended asking 
the Altar Guild if they 
would be willing to help 
with setting up coffee and 
assisting whoever provides 
food with clean up. 

 

Adult Fellowship Ministry Groups – Updates and Plans: 
Young Adult Nights The most recent get Young Adults fellowship was at the Parish 

House for just adults. Future outing will be late winter or early 
spring. This group typically meets three (3) times per year. 

Noted. 

Adult Night Out The next Adult Night Out will be planned for spring. This group 
typically meets three (3) times per year. 

Noted. 

Senior Adult 
Fellowship Ministry 

The next gathering will be Thursday, February 9, at the 
Landmark Restaurant. Pastor Weinhold noted that this group 
likes to meet at the Landmark, where they have the back room 
to eat and fellowship. 

Noted. 

Book Club Pat Macchiarolo leads this group that meets on Tuesdays in the 
Parish House.  

Pastor Weinhold noted that 
Pat should be back at our 
next committee meeting. 

Women of Trinity LaDonna Snyder noted that the group recently enjoyed dinner 
together at Linda Vensel’s home around her 22-person table. 
The February Retreat will be at the Bedford Springs, $60 per 
person. A soup fundraiser will be held in March, and the annual 
Spring Tea will be in April. If anyone has questions about Women 
of Trinity, they are welcome to contact LaDonna or Alice Corle. 

Pastor Weinhold noted that 
$30 sponsorships are being 
offered to first-time Winter 
Retreat attendees. Contact 
Linda McElroy or Mary Ann 
Martz for more 
information. 

Knitting & Crocheting 
Ministry – “Chicks with 
Sticks” 

This group meets once a month in the Parish House to learn, 
have fun, and fellowship. They knit Prayer Shawls and are 
starting on Chemo Caps. 

Pastor Weinhold noted that 
Carol Siegfried is the 
contact for this group and 
will be at future Adult & All 
Parish Committee 
meetings. 

Trinity Hikers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Other Discussion 

Pastor Weinhold noted that the last hike was postponed 
because of bad weather. The H&BT Trail – Tatesville portion hike 
is rescheduled for February 26. The group will hike 4-5 miles 
round trip. 

The spring hike will possibly be through the Boyer Orchards 
when the apple trees are in blossom. 

Ron and Mary Johnson would like to do the scavenger hunt in 
the summer. This will be on the next meeting’s agenda. 

Noted. 

Adult Learning & Faith-Formation Events: 
Sunday Morning Adult 
Forum 

2017 Topics include Christian Art; Lenten Catechesis; and 
Baptism, Marriage, and Funeral Rites. 

Noted. 

Mid-Week Bible Study Pastor Weinhold noted that this will resume on Wednesday, 
March 8 from 6-6:30. He and Pastor Short are looking for a topic. 

Noted. 

 
The next Adult and All-Parish Committee Meeting will be Monday, May 1, 2017, at 7 pm 



 


